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From the desk of Village President Greg Hribal

On December 29, 2023, I signed an Executive Order 
to outline a policy regarding unscheduled intercity 
buses entering the Village of Westchester.  The Village 
Board then took a formal vote on an Ordinance 
regarding the same policy on January 9, 2024, and 
it passed unanimously.  The Village is making every 
effort to ensure that migrants who are arriving in 
Illinois are taken to the designated transition centers 
that the City of Chicago has been using to provide the 
appropriate services to these individuals. 

A short update on West40: West40 is in the process 
of filing their required zoning relief to the Village of 
Westchester for use of the St. Joseph High School 
property.  The Planning and Zoning Committee will 
hold public hearings soon to review their requested 
zoning change.  Once a hearing date is scheduled, 
the notice will be posted to the Village of Westchester 
website.

The Village recently hired two police patrol 
officers and three paramedic firefighters. Firefighter 
paramedics Carlos Ward and Reilly Curran graduated 
from the fire academy and are now on shift. 
Firefighter paramedic Mark Krueger has started 
the Fire Academy, and officers Erick McCord and 
Jose Rodriguez have started the police academy. 
Congratulations to all of them, we wish the best of 
luck to them during their training and careers.

The Westchester Fire Department, in cooperation 
with several neighboring fire departments, 
participated in a joint grant involving nine agencies for 
public safety radios to enhance the communication 
between both the fire and police department 
personnel.  The Broadview Fire Department formally 
applied for the grant on behalf of the group and 
secured grant funding for Westchester in the amount 
of $140,423.31.  Thank you, Acting Chief Matthew 
Martin of the Broadview Fire Department for all 
the work you put into securing these funds for 
Westchester.

The Water Meter Replacement Project is nearing 
completion, and I again thank residents for all 
their cooperation.  One of the secondary parts of 

this project was to identify homes that still have 
lead water lines connected to their homes.  In the 
summer of 2024, the Village of Westchester will have 
information on our website for homeowners to view 
related to the lead pipes. We currently have identified 
over 900 homes that have lead service lines coming 
from the buffalo box in the parkway to the meter.  All 
this information will be used to prepare the Village’s 
financial path to remediating all the lead lines and 
begin the process of applying for state and federal 
assistance. 

I hope everyone was able to stay warm during the 
bitter cold a few weeks ago. We experienced the first 
substantial snowfall of the season last month, and 
I would like to thank residents for adhering to the 
parking restrictions in place which allow Public Works 
to keep the roadways clear and safely salted. If you 
need a reminder, please review the signage on the start 
of your block which states the parking restrictions. 
Westchester Public Works staff does an incredible job 
keeping the roads clear of snow through plowing and 
salting operations, but they need everyone’s help in 
following the parking restrictions to allow them to do 
this as efficiently as possible. 

The Village has started an electronic newsletter 
(e-news) that is sent to your personal email once a 
week providing weekly updates on the latest news, 
event details and other important information 
happening within the Village.  To sign up, visit our 
website and sign up using the Weekly E-News link.  
Your email address will not be used for any other 
reason. 

As a reminder, the Illinois Secretary of State senior 
citizen drivers’ services facility is fully operational at 
the Westchester Village Hall located at 10300 Roosevelt 
Road.  Driver’s license renewal, state identification 
cards, license plate sticker renewals and road tests 
can be taken here without an appointment.  They are 
open Monday through Friday from 8am until 4pm.  
Parking is available along Municipal Drive between 
the Village Hall and the post office. 
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Do You Have a Fire Escape Plan for Your Home?

Failing to plan is planning to fail. A 
fire in your home is dangerous and 
scary enough, but if you don’t have a 
plan to escape, it will most likely be 
deadly. The first few minutes after a 
fire starts in the home are critical. Yes, 
the fire department will be coming- 
once we are called. Hopefully that 
call is coming from you after you 
have escaped the home. Creating and 

practicing a home fire escape plan 
is simple. Follow the steps below to 
make sure everyone in your home is 
prepared and knows what to do in case 
of a home fire.

• Learn two ways out of every room in 
your home, in case one exit is blocked 
or dangerous to use. A second way 
out can include an escape ladder for 
rooms on an upper level.

• Practice getting low and moving to 
your exits in case there is smoke.

• Choose a safe meeting place a safe 
distance from your home. 

• Have a home fire drill at least twice 
a year.

Children and Fire Safety
It is important to have a plan when 

there are children in your home. 
Children may become very scared and 
need clear direction and help getting 
out of the house. They may not know 
how to escape or what to do unless an 
adult shows them.

• Have a plan for young children 

under six who cannot get outside by 
themselves. In your plan, talk about 
who will help each child get out safely.

• Children should know what to do 
when they hear a smoke alarm and 
there is no adult around. Help them 
practice going to the outside meeting 
place.

• Teach children to NEVER go back 
inside a burning building. Once they 
are out, stay out!

• Teach your child to get low and 
crawl on the ground, where the air is 
less smoky.

• Show a child how to use the back 
of their hand to check doors for heat 
before opening and to use a different 
way out if the door is hot. 

• If your child needs to use an escape 
ladder, show them where you keep it 
and practice how to use it.

Conduct a Home Fire Drill
Fires can start anywhere in the home 

and at any time, so run through the 
plan at different times of the day or 
night and practice different ways out. 

Step 1: Know where to go. Review 
your safe meeting place. Explain to 
your kids that when the smoke alarm 
beeps, they need to get out of the 
house quickly and meet at that safety 
spot.

Step 2: Check your smoke alarms. 
Test your smoke alarms with your kids 
so they know the sound.

Step 3: Do the drill. Have kids head 
to their bedrooms and wait for the 
drill to begin. Assign adults to help 
young children. Put one adult in 
charge of sounding the smoke alarm 
and running the drill. Next, sound the 
smoke alarm, start the timer and have 
everyone book it to the safety spot. 
Once everyone gets to the safe meeting 
place stop the timer. If you all made it 
in under two minutes, you each get 
an imaginary gold medal. If not, give 
it another try. In a real fire, get to the 
safe meeting place, then call 9-1-1 and 
keep everyone close until firefighters 
arrive.

Fire Chief Mike Mavrogeorge
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Police

WESTCHESTER POLICE BLOTTER
Incident# 23-02921 
Date/Time: 12/23/2023 4:54AM 
Location: 11200 31ST ST
BURGLARY 
WPD Officers were dispatched to Shell 

located at 11200 31st Street for the burglar 
alarm. Officers arrived and observed one 
window of the building was broken and 
two other windows that were damaged and 
cracked. Upon a walkthrough of the property, 
Officers observed that the register drawer was 
removed and emptied. Detectives processed 
the scene and recovered items from the store. 
-UNDER INVESTIGATION

Incident # 23-02994 
Date/Time: 12/30/2023 9:32PM 
Location: 9906 ROOSEVELT RD

ROBBERY
WPD Officers were dispatched to 9906 

Roosevelt Rd for an Armed Robbery. Officers 
arrived and canvassed the area for the 
offender. Spoke to the victim who related that 
they stopped for dinner and walked out to their 
vehicle, when a male black subject wearing all 
black approached them and demanded their 
belongings. Detectives processed the scene 
and reviewed cameras in the area. 

-UNDER INVESTIGATION 

Incident # 23-02997 
Date/Time: 12/31/2023 2:43AM 
Location: 1400 BLK BOEGER AVE
AGGRIVATED BATTERY
WPD Officers responded to the 1400 block 

of Boeger Avenue for a Disturbance. Officers 

arrived on the scene and observed numerous 
individuals outside arguing. A Westchester 
Police was attempting to ascertain what 
was occurring, and an individual shoved the 
Officer causing minor injuries. Johnnell Pierce, 
33, Westchester was charged with one count of 
Felony Aggravated Battery to a Police Officer, 
Misdemeanor Battery, and Misdemeanor 
Violation of the Concealed Carry Act. Pierce 
will be transported to the 4th District Cook 
County Courthouse in Maywood for a bond 
hearing.

Incident # 24-00012 
Date/Time: 01/02/2024 4:50PM 
Location: MANNHEIM RD & OXFORD ST
TRAFFIC STOP
WPD Officer on patrol observed a vehicle 

perform a traffic infraction. Manuel Galvez, 
27, Cicero, was cited for Driving while License 
Suspended, and No Valid Insurance. Galvez 
was issued a Citation and Notice and given 
a court date at the 4th District Cook County 
Courthouse in Maywood, IL

Incident # 24-00036 Date/Time: 01/04/2024 
9:17PM Location: 800 BLK MANNHEIM RD

TRAFFIC STOP
WPD Officer on patrol observed a vehicle 

perform a traffic infraction. Samantha 
Jones, 39, Bellwood, was cited for Driving 
with Suspended Registration and No Valid 
Insurance. Jones was issued a Citation and 
Notice and given a court date at the 4th District 
Cook County Courthouse in Maywood, IL

On behalf of the Westchester Police 
Department, we wish you and your family 
a happy new year. We would like to inform 
the community about a recent increase 
in reported online fraud and deceptive 
practices. 

Scammers and fraudsters often target 
the elderly population due to a perceived 
vulnerability, executed by various 
methods, both in person and through 
online electronic devices - to deceive and 
exploit innocent individuals.  In the past 
few weeks, the Police Department has 
received several reports of residents being 
scammed out of large sums of money.  
It is crucial to never share personal or 
financial information with anyone unless 
you are absolutely certain of their identity 
and legitimacy.

Be wary of unsolicited phone calls, 

emails, text messages, or computer 
messages asking for sensitive information 
such as your Social Security number, bank 
account details, or passwords. Legitimate 
organizations will never request such 
information through these channels.  
When it comes to electronic devices, such 
as computers, smartphones, and tablets, 
it is essential to keep your software and 
applications up to date. Regularly install 
security updates and antivirus software 
to protect against malware, ransomware, 
and other online threats. Exercise caution 
when clicking online links or downloading 
internet attachments, especially if they 
come from unfamiliar sources. 

 
Another common tactic used by 

scammers is impersonating trusted 
individuals or organizations. They may 
pose as bank representatives, government 
officials, utility companies, or even 

family members in distress. Always 
verify the authenticity of such requests 
independently. Never feel pressured to 
make immediate decisions or provide 
financial assistance without confirming 
the situation with someone you trust.  
Remember, it is okay to say “no” or hang 
up if something feels off. Trust your 
instincts and seek advice from a family 
member, friend, or a local authority if 
you encounter a suspicious situation. By 
reporting scams and fraud attempts, you 
not only protect yourself, but also help 
prevent others from falling victim to the 
same perpetrators. 

 
We hope these tips will aid in 

safeguarding your personal and financial 
well-being. If you ever have any questions 
or concerns regarding scams or fraud, 
please do not hesitate to contact law 
enforcement immediately. Your safety 

and security are of the utmost importance 
to the Westchester Police Department. 

 
Some helpful tips: 
• Do not purchase debit or gift cards (e.g 

Apple inc, Visa, Home Depot) as forms of 
payment to someone.

• Ignore suspicious emails and avoid 
unknown hyperlinks and attachments. 

• Do not transfer money to anyone you 
do not know.

• Do not obtain or send digital currency 
(e.g. Bitcoin) if requested by anyone 
unknown to you.

• Do not pay for any prize or large sum of 
money you supposedly won.

• Remember that the IRS will rarely 
contact you by phone or text message.  

• Obtain bank contact information 
directly from a branch or direct website.

***COMMUNITY ALERT***

In today’s world everyone is stressed 
out, in a hurry, and not thinking of all 
the consequences when driving at high 
speeds in traffic until it’s too late. Being 
in law enforcement for many years I have 
responded to my fair share of incidents 
where those who drive recklessly put 
innocent victims just trying to make it 
home in harm’s way. Although there will 
always be individuals who have no respect 
for human life or others’ safety we must 
always remember not to get caught up in 
their anger or reckless actions by retaliating. 

You will know them when you see them! 
They usually have a bumper sticker that 
reads, “Horn Broken Look for Finger” as 
they drive 90 miles an hour switching lanes 
between other vehicles at high speeds, 
or riding your rear end to just get ahead 
vehicle by vehicle. 

As the good guys we need to always remain 
calm and not be pulled into their anger by 
returning gestures, cutting them off, or 
riding their rear end. Most importantly 
never get out of your vehicle and walk up 
on the subject especially in traffic. This 

individual could have a weapon or put you 
in a situation that you get seriously injured 
or killed. 

Follow these helpful tips:
- Stay calm and count to 10 and then 

smile.
- Resist the urge to retaliate, do not get out 

of your car to confront them.
- Get license plate information and vehicle 

description and the location it happened 
and report it to area police.

- Keep a safe distance and let them pass 

you!
- Refrain from making eye contact or 

obscure hand gestures.
- Give them the benefit of the doubt that 

maybe they made a mistake, nobody’s 
perfect.

- In time, their actions will catch up with 
them in some form or fashion!

- Drive safely so you make it home to your 
loved ones!

Sincerely,
Chief Daniel Babich 

Road rage and staying calm
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Starting your garden preparation now 
will keep you on track for a great growing 
year. Below are a few key reminders of what 
gardening and landscaping actions can be 
taken in late winter/early spring to ensure 
you have a strong start that aligns with your 
growing plans. 

February
• Last Call before Fall: Removing buckthorn 

now provides your natives the opportunity 
for healthier soil to thrive in. You can help 
stop the spread of invasive species by visiting 
https://fpdcc.com/volunteer/ecological-
stewardship-workdays/ to learn about local 
volunteer events.  Feb 26th begins National 
Invasive Species Week and year-long 
educational opportunities on the invasive 
buckthorn.

• Garden Inventory and Planning: Take 
stock of your existing native plants. Resist 
the urge to remove dead branches or debris 
until mid-late April.  Assess the need for new 
mulch and division of plants. Sketch out 
your garden layout, incorporating new plant 
additions that take into consideration light, 
soil, and spacing needs. (https://xerces.org/
blog/dont-spring-into-garden-cleanup-too-
soon)

• Seed Spree: While the ground remains 
frozen, your indoor haven can become a 
seedling nursery. Remember to research 
specific germination requirements and 
provide adequate light and warmth. (For 
more specifics on seed sowing and gardening, 
check out the Grassroots Garden Group at 
https://www.grassrootsgardengroup.org/)

• Tool Tune-Up: Sharpen pruners, clean 
trowels, and oil shears. Prepare for the busy 
season ahead by ensuring your gardening 
tools are in top condition.

• Fun activity: In late February/early March 
you can force blooms from branches of apple 
and crabapple, flowering cherry, flowering 
quince, forsythia, magnolia, redbud, 
serviceberry, and spring-flowering witch 
hazel. (For more details visit: https://www.
chicagobotanic.org/plantinfo/checklist/
february)

March
• Watch out for native plant sales: Most 

local nurseries and groups will have ordering 
deadlines many weeks prior to their sale 
dates - particularly if you have a plan and 
certain desired plants.

• Plant trees and shrubs: March is the ideal 
time to plant new trees and shrubs before 

they begin to bud. You can get a Parkway Tree 
through the 50/50 Tree program, where the 
village will split the cost of a new parkway tree 
of your choice on list. If you are interested in 
the 50/50 program, contact the Westchester 
Public Works department at (708)-345-0041.

• Prune woody plants: with sharp shears or 
a chainsaw, remove the following from your 
trees: dead, diseased, crossing, or rubbing 
branches anytime, including water sprouts 
and suckers. (https://mortonarb.org/plant-
and-protect/tree-plant-care/plant-care-
resources/garden-calendar/#midwinter-to-
early-spring)

April
• Test soil pH: Use a pH meter and fertilize 

based on soil need.  Add compost around 
trees, in garden, and in lawn bare spots with 
grass seed.  Adding microbes to your soil 
helps plants get the nutrients they need.

• Suppress weeds with corn gluten: Corn 
gluten is a great natural way to suppress 
weeds. Apply it in April before the Forsythia 

bloom, and maintain application monthly 
to mitigate weeds throughout your garden 
season. (https://midwestgrowsgreen.org/
what-you-can-do/all-resources/)

• Hold off on transplanting: Fake spring 
happens in April, so don’t be fooled - best 
practice is to not transplant your plants to 
their garden until May 11th. 

• Hold off on clean up: While it is tempting 
to clean up your garden, wait until the 
temperature is over 50 degrees for a few 
days to give critters a chance to emerge. You 
can pile your yard clutter in one corner of 
your garden if you can’t wait. The longer you 
can tolerate your messy garden, the more 
beneficial insects have a chance to emerge 
and do their important work. 

By NIKKI WAY AND NICOLE MOLINARO
GROW COMMISSIONERS

A New Year, a New Garden: Your 
Late Winter Growing Guide
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Local players become champions
By mark gregory
For the Village of Westchester

courtesy of u-m athletics

Former Nazareth Academy quarterback  JJ McCarthy (9) celebrates after winning the 
NCAA football title Jan. 8 in Houston.

courtesy of u-m athletics

Tyler Morris runs for the touchdown in 
the Rose Bowl on Jan. 1.

With four minutes left to play in the sec-
ond quarter of the Rose Bowl game on New 
Year’s Day, the University of Michigan was tied 
7-7 with Alabama, with the winner earning a 
chance to play for an NCAA football national 
championship.

Illinois native and former Nazareth 
Academy quarterback JJ McCarthy dropped 
back to pass and hit sophomore receiver Tyler 
Morris coming free over the middle.

Morris caught the 7-yard strike heading 
toward the right sideline in stride, turned up 
the sideline, eluded Alabama defenders and 
dove for the pylon for a 38-yard touchdown – 
the first of his college career.

It was not, however, the first time the two 
had connected for a score.

Morris, a Bolingbrook native, also attended 
Nazareth Academy and in 2019 caught 68 
passes from  McCarthy for 1,237 yards and 17 
touchdowns.

“It was amazing – it just felt amazing that 
it could be in that game,” Morris said of his 
touchdown. 

The Wolverines went on to win the Rose 
Bowl in overtime and on January 8, Michigan 
defeated the University of Washington, 34-13, 
to claim the program’s first national title since 
1997.

Morris and McCarthy, the same players that 
won an Illinois state championship in 2018 are 
now part of the best team in college football.

“JJ and I were talking about it before the 
(championship) game and saying, ‘who would 
have thought?,” Morris said. “Looking at it 
back six or seven years ago, who would have 
thought that we would both be playing in the 
National Championship game?

“This is what we dreamed about when we 
were 14 or 15 years old. It is hard to understand, 
and it happened – you grow up wishing you 
could do it and to do it with someone you have 
known since you were 14 years old.”

McCarthy 
“I love my teammates so much. I love my 

coaches,” McCarthy told reporters after the 
title game. “It is bittersweet because this is the 
last time we will play together. I just love these 
guys and there is no better way to end it.”

When told that coach Jim Harbaugh had 
called McCarthy the greatest quarterback 
to every wear the Michigan maize and blue, 
McCarthy gave a humble response.

“I am JJ McCarthy - a kid from LaGrange 
Park, Illinois that tries to be the best he can 
possibly be every day - that is how I think of 
myself.”

McCarthy has declared for the NFL draft 
and will not return to throw passes to Morris, 
who seemingly will be a leader of his position 
group.

With senior Roman Wilson and graduate 
student Cornelius Johnson headed to the NFL 
draft and the announcement that sophomore 

Darrius Clemons and senior Jake Thaw are en-
tering the transfer portal, Morris is expected to 
be a leader in a position group that will likely 
feature Semaj Morgan, Frederick Moore and 
Karmello English – all of who will be sopho-
mores next season.

“Next year, I will be one of the older guys in 
the room.,” Morris said. “Your freshman year, 
you really don’t know what you are doing and 
you just learn, sophomore year, it is easier 
and now I will be a junior and one of the older 
guys.”

Morris is ready for the challenge.
“Freshman year, I talked to (former Michigan 

and current 49er wide receiver) Ronnie (Bell) 
and he helped me out a lot and then this year, 
I could just sit with Roman and CJ and watch 
film and see what they saw on the film and I 
would tell them what I saw,” Morris said, “They 
were all a big help.”

It will be hard work for Morris to be an elite 
receiver and carve out his path to the NFL - but 
work has never scared him.

He had worked from the beginning, 
choosing to attend a state football powerhouse 
in Nazareth instead of following friends to his 
hometown Plainfield East, which only opened 
in 2008 and when Morris was set to attend, was 
still developing its football program.

He knew traveling to LaGrange Park daily 
would not be an easy task.

“My parents worked hard for everything 
we had, so I understood that if you don’t work 
hard, you won’t get what you want,” Morris 
said. “They always made sure I knew the 
benefits and also what it would take. Even 
going to Naz, they made sure I knew and they 
supported what I wanted to do and what I 
thought was best for me.”

In the final game of his junior season at 
Nazareth, which was a four-game, COVID-19 
shortened season, Morris tore his Anterior 

Cruciate Ligament and subsequently missed 
his senior season with the Roadrunners.

He left Nazareth and enrolled at Plainfield 
East for his final semester of high school in 
order to graduate early and get a head start at 
Michigan.

“I had to think of what the situation was and 
keep the end goal in mind. I had been making 
sacrifices since going to Naz – I was on the bus 
early and getting home late. You can focus on 
having fun and relaxing, but you are not going 
to get the results you want doing that,” Morris 
said. 

After losing most of his final two years of 
high school, Morris was ready for his next 
chapter and that was with the Wolverines.

“I was really just ready – football wise with 
the injury and COVID, I was ready to get to 
college and get started,” Morris said. “I knew a 
lot of guys from the area that were graduating 
early and the first guy I really knew that did it 
was JJ [who left Nazareth for IMG Academy 
in Bradenton, FL when Illinois cut the 2020 
season short because of the pandemic] and we 
talked to his family about that and he said how 
it helped him out.

“Michigan was really consistent – they 
offered me my freshman year. Some schools 
were on and off, but Michigan was always 
there and they felt genuine – it didn’t feel 
like I was being recruited, just that I was 
talking to the guys. It did not feel like forced 
conversation. Then, during COVID year, other 
schools stopped calling when we didn’t play, 
but Michigan kept asking what I was doing. 

And now, in only his second season, he is a 
champion.

“This season was amazing – we all got what 
we had worked so hard for,” Morris said. “I re-
alized it is not an easy thing to do – playing for 
a national championship and I got calls and 
texts leading up to the game and I wanted to 

make all those that I love proud.”
Morris did not have a catch in the title game, 

but was in on several key plays as a blocker 
and said he was happy to do whatever he was 
asked to do.

“I went out there and did what I needed to 
do and as long as we won and I did my best 
to help the team, that was all I wanted to do,” 
Morris said. 

Morris and McCarthy are two of 12 players 
on the Michigan team from the state of Illinois.
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There will be NO CHANGE to the 
garbage collection schedule for 
President’s Day on February 19.

Yard waste collection will resume 
your first collection day of April.

Village branch collection will resume 
the week of April 1st - 5th.

Waste Management – 1-800-796-
9696

• If your garbage or recycling was not 
picked up on your regular day, please 
call Waste Management directly.

• If you would like to request a new 
garbage or recycling receptacle, please 
call Waste Management directly.

• If you have large items that will 
not fit in your receptacle (i.e. couch, 
chairs, tables, etc.,) please call Waste 
Management directly to schedule a 
large item collection.

The Waste Management’s “At Your 
Door Special Collection” service 
will pick up unwanted-potentially 
hazardous and hard-to-recycle items 
from your home. 

That number is 1-800-449-7587. 
The full list of items may be found at 

www.wmatyourdoor.com/residential.

VILLAGE SNOW RESTRICTIONS
Public Works crews keep our streets 

free of snow and ice during the winter 
months.

Please assist us by observing the 
following:

• Place garbage cans 3 feet behind 
the curb line- do not place them in the 
street.

• Do not shovel or blow snow back 
into the cleared streets.

•	 Please observe the “NO 
PARKING SNOW ROUTE” signs.

-The snow portion of the signs will 
be enforced after 2 inches of snowfall 
between December 1st and March 
31st.

If you reside on a Primary designated 
SNOW ROUTE, after 2 inches of 
snowfall you must remove all vehicles 
from the snow route. Vehicles must 
stay off the street until the streets are 
cleared thoroughly by the plows by 
Public Works. 

If the snowfall is continuing, the 
restriction is in place until Public 

Works completes the plowing for the 
day. Please check the signs at the 
corners of your block. 

If you reside on a Secondary route, 
there is no parking Sunday, Monday, 
Wednesday and Friday on the even 
numbered house side and no parking 
Tuesday, Thursday and Saturday on 
the odd numbered house side after 2 
inches of snowfall. Please check the 
signs at the corners and center of your 
block for guidance. (This includes ALL 
side streets not designated a Primary 
snow route.) 

If you have a Fire Hydrant on 
your parkway, please help keep the 
hydrant clear of snow so that the Fire 
Department may easily access the 
hydrant in case of an emergency, and 
so that the snow plows may quickly 
identify the hydrants while plowing.

Westchester Tree Replacement 
Program

The Village has been planting trees 
on eligible parkways at no cost to the 
resident. This replacement program 
does not allow for residents to choose 
the species of tree planted, the 
location, the number of trees planted, 
nor are residents able to opt-out of 
having a tree planted in the Village 
parkway in front and/or side of their 
residence. 

If you would prefer to choose the 
species of the tree to be planted, this 
can be achieved through the 50/50 
program. The resident can choose 
the tree from a list provided by the 
Village, and shares half of the cost of 
the tree and planting with the Village. 
To request a 50/50 tree, please call 
the Public Works Department at 
708.345.0041.

As always, residents are asked to 
call Public Works at 708.345.0041 if 
an unusual amount of water is visible 
in the street or parkway. This could 
be a main break or water leak that 
requires our immediate attention. If 
after 3:30pm M-F & on weekends and 
holidays, please call 708.345.0060.

CONSTRUCTION NEWS

Balmoral Ave. from Canterbury St. 
to Roosevelt Rd. will undergo a full 
reconstruction starting in in spring 
2024.

 

Wedgwood Bridge Construction & 
Detour

The Village of Westchester will be 
replacing Wedgwood Drive Bridge 
over Addison Creek in the Spring of 
2024. Wedgwood Drive will be closed 

between Suffolk Avenue and Norfolk 
Avenue. Travelers will be detoured one 
block south to Gladstone Street using 
Suffolk Avenue and Norfolk Avenue.  
The anticipated construction dates 
and bridge closure are May 15th 2024 
through September 15th 2024.

PUBLIC WORKS

POTENTIAL 2024 CONSTRUCTION 
PROJECTS DEPENDENT UPON FUNDING
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WPTC news and notes
February is upon us, and we have 

some exciting events coming up 
this month. We had two successful 
restaurant fundraisers in January at 
Panera Bread and Panda Express. 
Thank you to everyone who came out 
to support WPTC and our schools. 

We will be holding another Flying 
High Night in February. This is a drop-
off event; parents can have a few hours 
to themselves, and the kids can enjoy 
the activities that Flying High has to 
offer. 

WIS will be having their Mid-Year 
celebration this month. Valentine’s 
Day parties will be taking place at WPS 
and WIS, WMS will also be having their 
Valentine’s Day Dance. We are in need 
of volunteers to help to make these 
special events happen, we cannot have 
these events for the students without 
the help of our amazing volunteers. 

We are also looking forward to Trivia 

Night this month. It is a wonderful 
opportunity to support our schools. 
Make sure you reserve a table for your 
team or sign up individually to show 
off your trivia skills! As an added bonus 
our very own 5th Grade teacher, Mr. 
Pinkleman will be our Trivia Master! It 
is going to be great fun! 

Last, but not least, we are having a 
restaurant fundraiser at Jason’s Deli in 
Oak Brook. 

Please see our Facebook Page or 
Website for more information.

Keep an eye out for upcoming events 
and volunteer opportunities!

WIS Mid-Year Celebration February 7
WMS Valentine’s Day Dance February 

9
WPS/WIS Valentine’s Day Parties 

February 14
Flying High Fundraiser February 17
Jason’s Deli Restaurant Fundraiser 

February 22

Trivia Night February 23
Please continue to check our 

Facebook page and website for any 
updates!

www.wptc.membershiptoolkit.com

h t t p s : / / w w w . f a c e b o o k . c o m /
WPTC92.5

You can also reach the WPTC via 
email at wptc925@gmail.com
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